GLASGOW SATELLITE SQUAD AGM
TUESDAY 19TH FEBRUARY 2013

COACH REPORT
It has been yet another busy year for the squad and once again there have been a few changes throughout the year.  There has been yet another trial for players aged between 7 and 9 years of age, which proved to be a successful trial, as we had around 40 players attending this trial.  As a result of these fantastic numbers, we were able to start a new session on a Tuesday night at the School of Sport and also another new session on a Thursday night at Glasgow Club Drumoyne.  We were able to offer all players who attended the trial a session within the Satellite Squad structure or within other sessions as part of the Glasgow structure.  We now have a full range of sessions on offer that should hopefully cater for all ages, starting from the youngest at 6 years old through to the oldest players at 17/18 and we also now have a total of around 65 players’ currently attending sessions on a weekly basis.

With this amount of players and also the number of sessions that now run on a weekly basis, it was inevitable that we would need to add to the coaching team.  We have been extremely fortunate to add Gillian Brown to our coaching team, who was previously the Director of Coaching for BadmintonScotland.  Gillian also has many Caps for Scotland and competed in Commonwealth Games, World and European Championships, we are delighted that we can draw on Gillian’s experiences from a players and coaches perspective.  The squad has also managed once again, to secure the services of Tom Courtney, after a short break away due to work commitments.  Tom has worked with Junior National Squads for many years and Tom’s knowledge, experience and passion for the game are a definite asset and the players that he works with benefit greatly from this.

Once again we have had players who have progressed along the Performance Pathway and gained access to National Squad sessions.  These players are Noah Sarvesvaran, Josh Apiliga, Aidan Delaney, Jennifer Lafferty, John Connor, Sarah Findley and Anthony Grimley.  Congratulations to these players and hopefully many more will follow on down this pathway. 

There have also been a number of great results by squad members during the last year, here is a sample of results:  
Anthony Grimley Scottish Schools U14 Boys Singles Semi-Final, U15 Nationals Mixed Doubles Runner Up and Boys Doubles
Sarah Allen U17 Nationals Mixed Doubles Runner Up  
Aidan Delaney Primary Nationals Boys Singles Runner Up
Josh Apiliga U11 Nationals Boys Singles and Boys Doubles Semi-Finals

Emma Wengel U19 Nationals Girls Singles Semi-Final
Callum Booth & Luke Fossett U19 Nationals Boys Doubles Semi-Final
I would like to take this opportunity to thank the committee and all the parents for their continued support for the squad.  Also, many thanks to Jill O’Neil at Glasgow Sport for her continued hard work and support and also all the coaches and players for their ongoing work and commitment to making this squad as successful as possible.
